
 

 

 

 

 
 Georgia Division 75 Ted Turner Dr.  
  Suite 1000 
  Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
  Phone: 404-562-3630 
 May 23, 2024 Fax: 404-562-3703 
  www.fhwa.dot.gov/gadiv 

   

               In Reply Refer To: 

        HIP-GA 

Carla Delaney 

Director of Planning and Development  

Augusta Planning & Development Department 

535 Telfair Street 

Augusta, GA  30901 

 

Dear Ms. Delaney: 

 

The following is in response to our receipt of your final Fiscal Year (FY) 2025 Unified Planning 

Work Program (UPWP) adopted by the ARTS Board on May 16, 2024.  Upon our review of the 

subject document, the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and Federal Transit 

Administration (FTA) have determined that the document satisfies the requirements of 23 U.S.C. 

134, 49 U.S.C. 5303, 23 CFR Part 450 and 420, 2 CFR Part 200, and other pertinent legislation, 

regulations, and policies and hereby approve the FY 2025 UPWP. 

 

The FY 2025 UPWP reflects $478,766.51 of programmed PL Funds and an additional 

$12,276.05 PL Set-aside for Safe and Accessible Transportation Options, totaling $491,042.56. 

These funds are available upon an approved authorization. The FY 2025 UPWP 5303 funds are 

consistent with the distribution of FTA 5303 funds as identified by the Georgia Department of 

Transportation (GDOT) and are available upon award and execution by GDOT of a Transit 

Award Management System (TrAMS) planning grant. 

 

Expenditure invoicing and progress reports should be submitted quarterly and/or annually, with 

copies to the FHWA and FTA. Expenditures incurred without prior authorization will not be 

reimbursed. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Olivia Lewis at 404-562-3639 or Ms. Aviance 

Webb at 404-865-5489. 
         

Sincerely, 

         

             

         

         

       Olivia Lewis 

       Transportation Specialist 
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